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By email to: statutoryauditmarket@cma.gov .uk 

Statutory audit market study 
Competition and Markets Authority 
7th Floor 
Victoria House 
37 Southampton Row 
London 
WC1B 4AD 

Dear Sirs, 

Statutory audit services market study - Update Paper 

The Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants (the Institute) is the only statutory 
licensing body of accountants in Hong Kong responsible for the professional training, 
development and regulation of the accountancy profession. The Institute sets auditing and 
assurance standards, ethical standards and financial reporting standards in Hong Kong. The 
Institute is committed to ensuring that audit quality is maintained at the highest standards and 
therefore welcomes initiatives that share this aim. 

Thank you for publishing the very detailed and thorough update paper on 18 December 2018. 
As mentioned in our previous correspondence the Institute has an interest in your work, being 
mindful of the potential international ramifications. Important national initiatives and best 
practice examples tend to be "exported" as no single jurisdiction operates in isolation of without 
reference to its peers. The recognition of the value of audit to capital markets is important and 
audit quality remains a legitimate topic of interest for all market participants. Accordingly the 
comments below, that have been developed by management with input from relevant 
committees of the Institute, try to address the proposed remedies on matters of principle and 
how consequences of implementation of remedies are likely to affect markets in general. We do 
not comment on matters specific to the UK FTSE 350 audit market. 

Regulatory scrutiny of audit committees 

We concur that the potential remedy of making auditor appointment independent from the 
company should not be pursued at this point in time. We agree that steps to strengthen the role 
and effectiveness of Audit Committees would be an important and welcome development as the 
important role of Audit Committees under the current regime is not consistently understood or 
implemented. Whether the regulator of listed company auditors is the most appropriate body to 
exercise direct regulatory scrutiny of Audit Committees should be further considered. Given the 
potential impact by actions of the Audit Committee on quality of audit there is logic behind the 
proposal. However, consideration should be given to how such an arrangement would fit with 
the responsibilities of other market regulators. 
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InH theHupdateH paperH theH CMAH recognisesH thatH marketH remediesHandHconsequentialH changesH toH
theH UKH auditH marketH needH toH beH consideredH inH conjunctionH withH theH recommendationsH ofH theH
KingmanHreportH onH theHeffectivenessH ofH theH FinancialH ReportingH Council,H theH regulatorH ofH publicH
interestH entityH auditors.H WeH stronglyH supportHaH fullyH joinedH upHapproachHandH lookHforwardHwithH
interestHtoHfollowingHdevelopments.H

IH trustH thatH theHaboveHcommentsHareHofH assistanceH toH you.H IfHyouH requireHanyH clarificationHonH ourH
comments,HpleaseHdoHnotHhesitateHtoHcontactHmeHbyHemailH[H]HorHtelephoneH(directHlineH[H]H)H

YoursHfaithfully,H

ChrisHJoyH
ExecutiveHDirectorH
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